
From: Chad McCrea <chadm@SpokaneTribe.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2022 2:55 PM
To: Watson, Laura (ECY) <lawa461@ECY.WA.GOV>
Cc: Bartlett, Heather (ECY) <heba461@ECY.WA.GOV>; millie.piazz@ecy.wa.gov; Keltz, Colleen (ECY)
<ckel461@ECY.WA.GOV>; Ted Knight <ted@tcklaw.com>
Subject: STOI DNR Letter on 401 Cert

THIS EMAIL ORIGINATED FROM OUTSIDE THE WASHINGTON STATE EMAIL
SYSTEM - Take caution not to open attachments or links unless you know the sender AND
were expecting the attachment or the link

Dear Director Watson,

It is our understanding that the Department of Ecology will be finalizing their 401 Certification for
the Chief Joseph Dam and Grand Coulee Dam NPDES permits in the coming weeks.  Attached are a
letter and document the Tribe submitted in 2019 regarding these facilities and their impact on the
water quality of the Upper Columbia River caused by the federal government’s failure to manage
these facilities with anadromous fish passage infrastructure. 

The Tribe encourages you to utilize the broad authority the 401 Certification process gives the State
to require the federal government to commit to timely implementation of salmon, steelhead and
lamprey passage at these facilities.  This is not only incredibly important to the Tribal nations that
live and reside behind these dams, but also to the non-Indian populations that suffer the negative
impacts of these facilities and have been burdened with living without these iconic species returning
their communities for 80 plus years while the rest of the Northwest benefits from the inexpensive
hydropower these facilities produce.  This is an environmental justice issue that must be addressed. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 509-626-4420. Additionally, within the
State government, I recommend reaching out to Guy Norman, Chair, Northwest Power and
Conservation Council and/or Michael Garrity, WDFW to learn more about this issue and Washington
State’s involvement with it thus far.

Chad M. McCrea
Natural Resources Director
Spokane Tribe of Indians
509.626.4420 (Office)
509.981.7891 (Cell)
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